MEMORANDUM

June 2, 2005
To: Tami Schultz, Financial Services
TR-050390 File
From: Ahmer Nizam, Regulatory Analyst

Subject: Completion of Work Funded by GCPF Grant

On March 31, 2005, the Commission awarded a Grade Crossing Protective Fund
Grant of up to $10,000 to Tacoma Rail in Docket TR-050390. Use of the funds was
limited to upgrading train detection circuitry at the Columbia Street grade
crossing in Olympia.

On May 31, 2005, Tacoma Rail submitted a request for reimbursement for work
_pursuant to the Commission Order in TR-050390. Commission Staff verified that
the project was completed according to the conditions of the order approving the
grant.

The attached expenditure summary indicates that the total cost of the project
$12,219.70. The grant in TR-050390 limits GCPF disbursement to $10,000.
Accordingly, Tacoma Rail should be reimbursed a total amount of $10,000.



